MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 12th FEBRUARY 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. J. Coussins 
In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton advised that since our last meeting when lighting at the bus stop outside the entrance to Bladon House had been discussed she had continued to give support and she understood that Highways will be checking the site.
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/2
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. D. May, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. P. Smith
2/2
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/2
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared 
4/2       Planning Applications and decisions


New applications












High Bank, Trent Lane – extension – no objection

School, Trent Lane – new school building – no objection


Existing applications

13 Blacksmiths Lane – to be decided

Dale Farm – to be decided

Appeal for Bladon Fields development – hearing due later in February

5/2
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 8th January 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. J. Coussins and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith
6/2
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/2
Outstanding Matters.

Defibrillator training had been arranged for the teachers and parents at the Newton Solney School and a number of responders had come forward.   A further training period for our existing responders is still to be arranged.
8/2
 Clerks Report


The public footpath alongside “Eight Bells”, Repton Road had been cleared of undergrowth and overhanging branches and the debris left by bonfire night and the steel drum have been cleared. 
9/2 
Chairmans Report


 Cllr Hill will be attending the area forum
10/2
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. K. Haines had organized the summer activities on the Recreation Ground. 

These are:- Monday 8th August – 10.00 am – 12.00 noon  Sports mobile

                   Monday 22nd August – 10.00am – 12.00 noon Play mobile



11/2
Recreation Field Development

Cllr. Hill has had a meeting with Sporting Club who have accepted the results of the recent enquiry into the future of the Recreation Ground.   The hut to be eventually replaced and a water supply is still being considered as well as an exercise trim trail being created.


The Sporting Club are to arrange a carnival to celebrate the Queens 90th Birthday with various activities.   

Acceptance proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. J. Coussins. 
12/2    Areas of improvement/streetscape


No further information
13/2
Renewal of Notice Board

Following the sale of the old Post Office the previous notice board on the exterior wall had been removed.    It is still uncertain as to where a new board can be sited for the best position for the parishioners.  The councilors decided on the design of the new board and the clerk will arrange the manufacture which will include the name of the Parish Cllr. L. Chilton offered to give a grant from her allowances towards the expense. 

14/2
Willow Tree on river bank

The necessary order had been given to our contractor who will be completing the work as soon as ground conditions allow.
15/2     Bus Shelter replacement


The wooden Shelter outside Sunnyside Almshouses is now in poor condition and as the centre of Newton Solney is a conservation area it will need to be replaced by another timber structure.


A parishioner has contacted the Parish Council advising that he has a letter indicating that the cost of replacement is the responsibility of South Derbys. D.C. – Further enquiries are being made.
16/2
External Auditor for small authorities.

The system whereby Grant Thornton should be our external auditor is due for review after 1st April 2017


following which another external auditor can be appointed.   As there did not appear to be any advantage for changing it was unanimous that there be no change and Grant Thornton would continue. 
17/2    Computer/Printer supply.

A grant has recently been received to allow a Councillor to record and store information as an additional source separate to the information held by the Clerk.   Cllr. D. Smith has offered to carry out the necessary arrangements.
18/2
Finance

Cheque requiring approval:-


R. Parker

Allowable expenses 


£19.50


R. Parker 

Clear public footpaths


£150

Village Hall

New Window



£2408.40




To consider requests under s 137       -     None received.

19/1      Date & Time of next meeting 
-    Friday 11th March 2016 at 7.45pm


 Details of any planning applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30 pm
.e is on he Vari
